Nyke Regis Primary Federation

Inspiring Hearts and Minds

Head of Federation - Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) **Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Catherine Anders BSc PGCE**

Assistant Headteacher - Mr. Duncan Kirwin

Wyke Regis Infant School and Nursery Shrubbery Lane Wyke Regis Weymouth

Dorset DT4 9LU

Tel: 01305 782470 Fax: 01305 766721

infoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk



Assistant Headteacher - Mrs Sara Ellis

Wyke Regis Church of England Junior School

High Street Wyke Regis Weymouth

Dorset DT4 9NU

Tel: 01305 786041

Fax: 01305 771421

junoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk

14/01/22

Dear Parents and Carers,

I trust you are well and enjoying this period of drier and sunnier weather. It certainly lifts the mood of staff and children in school.

The DFE have issued further guidance to schools in line with Public Health England current procedures. I expect there will be further guidance and new template letters next week from Dorset Council given the announcements in the media about reduction of isolation days from 7 to 5. Currently, the guidance states 7 days with a negative lateral flow on day 6 and 7 for a return to school following a positive case. PCRs should now only be requested if there are any of the 3 symptoms of COVID.

Children identified as close contacts i.e. class members, informed by school letter, may attend school if they are well and have no symptoms, but are required to do lateral flow tests daily for 7 days. Provided these are negative, they can attend as normal.

To keep you up to date, the current cases for this week to date are outlined below: -

Junior site: 3B-4, 3H-6, 5F-2, 5W-1, 6D-1, 6C-1, 6S-4

Infant site: 2SM - 2; 1MR - 2

A note to infant parents that on frosty mornings the rubberised surface under the play tower and tyres gets very slippery - please ensure you and your children avoid walking over both areas first thing in the morning.

We are in desperate need of some casual temporary cleaning hours at the infant school at the moment - if anyone is interested in some casual part time work please contact Jenny Kimber via the school office.

We will be reviewing our anti-bullying policy this half term and would appreciate some parent input. If you can help us with this, please contact either school office to register interest.

Have a lovely weekend and thank you for your continued support in these ongoing challenging times! Yours faithfully,

Mrs W Roberts Head of Federation